Town of Springdale 
The Springdale Plan Commission will conduct its regular monthly business meeting on Monday, 
Oct. 28, 2013, at 7 p.m. in the town hall, 2379 Town Hall Rd., Mt. Horeb, WI  53572.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION/PUBLIC HEARING-INPUT/POSSIBLE ACTION: 

1. Call to Order, Certification of Compliance with the Open Meeting Law, Quorum Present,\
2. Minutes of previous meeting, 
3. D. Anderson/Sec. 6/revised concept plan - move house site/Getz Rd.,
Note:8/26/13 draft minutes:  D. ANDERSON/SEC. 6/REVISED CONCEPT PLAN-MOVE HOUSE SITE/GETZ RD.: MOTION by Bunn/Smith that the PC is open to the consideration of a revision of the concept plan so that: 1. Two existing lots could be combined into one lot with the building envelope moved to the woods rather than the farmland. And, 2., Two existing lots could be reconfigured into a total of three new lots as long as the three new lots meet all the criteria of the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan, Land Division and Subdivision Ordinance and Driveway Ordinance. Discussion: On 5/18/2009 the TB approved “A Final Plat of Oak Glen.” containing 10 buildable lots. Don Anderson, the owner, wishes to sell Lots 8 and 9 to a buyer who plans to reduce the two lots to a single lot. Therefore, Anderson would like to recover the ‘lost lot’ by creating an additional lot from Lots 6 and 7. He originally proposed placing a building site on CSM 12024 which is all farmland.  Because the PC had worked really hard to protect agricultural land by clustering the lots and retaining the ag land in as large a piece as possible, the PC members were concerned about placing a new building envelope on ag land. However, reconfiguring the existing lots without infringing on ag land could be consistent with the Plan and could be supported by the PC.  If Anderson wishes to reconfigure the existing lots and prepare a revised concept plan, Anderson should contact the PC.  Motion to being open to consider a revised concept plan with conditions carried 5-0. 

Note: Don Anderson request at this time:

Vicki, I have no proposed site as of now, Dick Bakken who owns the 70 acres with the quarry on it would like the ability to build a home in the future, and would work with the town at that time to locate the home site. What I need to ask at the meeting is if they would consider allowing a split from the current plat to go to the 70 acres for a future home site. At the last meeting I asked if it could go to the 20 acre farm field and they did not want that so I am asking if one could be transferred to the quarry land that Dick Bakken owns. 

See you Monday ,   Thanks Donny
4. Proposed Amendment to Private Driveways Ordinance,

AMENDMENT TO THE TOWN DRIVEWAY ORDINANCE TO FACILITATE TOWN DRIVEWAY PERMITS FOR DISCONTINUED TOWN ROADS: As part of the proposed discontinuance of dead-end or loop town roads servicing only a single residence, the town will issue town road driveway permits to the residents previously accessed via the town road. The following amendment language has been approved by the Town Board for Section (9) Permits Required and will be reviewed by the Plan Commission at the Oct. 28, 2013 meeting,  before the Town Board holds a public hearing on Nov. 18, 2013 for final adoption of the ordinance amendment.  

Current text: (9)  Permits Required.  An approved Driveway Permit Part 1 is required prior to the approval of the Driveway Permit Part 2. When a driveway accesses a state or county highway, the required access permit granted by that governing body controlling the right-of-way shall be obtained by the applicant and a copy provided to the Town before issuance of the Driveway Permit Part 1. An approved Driveway Permit Part 2 is required for the construction of a new driveway from the access point to the building site and shall be obtained from the Town Board prior to construction, pursuant to this chapter. Driveway Permit Part 1 and Part 2 may be issued simultaneously. 

Proposed amendment to add to the ordinance: To the extent that the Town Board would vacate a town road, no Town Driveway Permit Part 1 and Part 2 application shall be required for the vacated town road. The vacated town road shall continue as the private driveway and the Town shall approve and issue a Town Driveway Permit Part 1 and Part 2 for the vacated town road address. When a discontinued town road accesses a state or county highway, the required access permit granted by that governing body controlling the right-of-way shall be facilitated by the Town. Town roads discontinued on Sept. 30, 2013 include: (list the roads here).

In the event that the property served by the vacated town road contains lots for development under the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan, the Town Board may consider the adoption of a new town road per the town policy for new town roads.

MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to forward the driveway ordinance amendment to the PC for consideration. Motion carried 3-0. 

5. Proposed Plan Amendments: accessory building size; definition of residential accessory building and commercial accessory building; standards for proposed businesses,
Note: Jeff and I are preparing some suggested Plan amendments to circulate to you this weekend. 
6. Plan Commission procedures, 
7.Adjourn.
A majority of the TB and PC may be in attendance.

Publish & Post: 10/24/13                               



Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk

